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The mid-term evaluation had a specific focus of design, process and implementation 

evaluation, to establish the performance of a pre-apprenticeship project established to enable 

unemployed learners without the minimum requirements to enter into the artisan program. The 

intention of the mid-term evaluation was to appraise the performance of the Health and 

Welfare Sector Education Authority (HWSETA) pre-apprenticeship project in terms of 

effectiveness, efficiency, relevance, and sustainability. The sequential mixed method research 

design guided the evaluation. Quantitative population data analysis preceded qualitative data 

collection. 

The mid-term evaluation findings indicate that the pre-apprenticeship project is not efficient. 

The project implementation in financial year 2013/14 was delayed by six months. Findings 

also revealed that the project was not effective since 77% of learners supported were not able 

to pass the Nated level 1 since the project inception. The project was not sustainable because 

of dissatisfaction from Technical Vocational Education Training (TVET) colleges with 

operations of the project such as the funding model, as it related to the 2nd tranche of 

payment. The unsustainability was further worsened by a disconnect of the project to TVET 

systems such as academic plans and the calendar year. However, the pre-apprenticeship 

project remains relevant to learners who are the primary beneficiaries as it meets their socio-

economic needs. And the project objectives are correctly aligned to National Skills 

Developments Strategy (NSDS) III priorities.  

 

In conclusion, the Pre-apprenticeship project should be retained premised on its relevance 

and alignment to HWSETA’s Service Level Agreement, Annual Performance Plan, the NSDS 

III, and most importantly beneficiary’s views and needs. Evaluation findings clearly indicate 

project design and implementation failures. 
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